Dear Mr. and Mrs. Bixby,


On the eve of this traditional Chinese Spring Festival, I would like to wish your family a happy new year.


Looking back on 2008, I’ve experienced much joy and pain. Last semester, I was still a middle school student, exerting myself everyday in preparation for the high school entrance exam. Despite the exhaustion, I remained optimistic. Filled with hope, I entered the exam. I succeeded; with a respectable grade, I became a student of the provincial demonstrative school (one of the best schools in the province, and the best in the county). In high school, the pressure is immense. Everyday is filled with challenges, but I have faith that  there is a light at end of the road. No matter what trials await me, I will continue to seek the truth. I believe this will lead me to the apex of my life.


This has been a fortunate year for me. With the help of my government, the local economic conditions have improved gradually. My living conditions have been likewise enhanced.


Thank you for your financial support for the past year. Without you and your help, I would not be able to live as I do now. I know that I will overcome hardships and increase my knowledge. I will continue to improve myself so that I may contribute my abilities for the benefit of the society and the people, to bring fortune and happiness to my family.

I would like to thank you once more and to wish upon you, in the coming New Year, happiness, health, harmony, and wealth. May your family live in bliss.

A Child Support by You,

Jiahui Yu

1/20/2009

Dear Mr. And Mrs. Adem:


Hi. This is Mingyang Hu, one of the students you sponsored. The reason I am writting to you this time is to let you know my study progress recently. I hope it meets your expectation.


I am in 9th grade right now. The pressure of study is heavier than what it used to be, but I am also tring harder than before. Maybe it’s because I did not seize the time well, and always being careless in study, I did not do well on my first midterm and did not meet my expectation. I fell out of top 5 and I am so disappointed because of that. After that, my class advisor came to talk to me and gave me some suggestions. I gradually got back to the good learning mood. I tried to learn the lesson from the failure in first midterm and make myself a study plan in order to improve my academic performance. I also realized it was not enough, I still need to study more and harder. Finally, I did not make the same mistakes in the second midterm and I was in the 4th place. I know there is still a distance between me and other students. I will keep working hard. 


The final exams are coming soon, and the time is running out. But trust me, I will double my effort and I won’t not disappoint you.



It’s going to be our Chinese New Year here. Happy new year and hope you have a good one.

Sincerely,

Mingyang Hu 
Dear Rebecca,


Time has flown past so quickly, and in the blink of an eye, we meet again. This time, I speak as a middle school student.


When I first entered middle school, I was quite fascinated, but was soon overwhelmed by the newfound academic pressure. I quickly adapted, worked hard, and was ultimately able to obtain a favorable score. Has anything new and exciting happened to you this year?


I appreciate your help, allowing me the opportunity to immerse myself in the ocean of knowledge and obtaining excellent grades. I will continue my efforts to repay you and the society in my future actions. Thank you!

Sincerely

Ning Lin

1/17/2009


Dear Mrs. Wilson,

How are you?  Thank you so much for helping me through out the years.  At the beginning of the New Year, I would like to send you my best wishes: Happy New Year!

With your help, I could continue my school life and enjoy the happiness of learning with other people with my age.  It is you who give me the possibility of living a different life.

I would really like to say Thank You very much!

Last year, I had greater progress in my school work.  I’m getting better marks in almost every course.  I won’t let you and my parents down.  In the coming New Year, I will continue trying my best to be a good student.

I wish you and your whole family healthy and happy!

Sincerely,

Zhu, Lin

Jan, 12, 2009

Dear Mr and Mrs. Adem,

    How are you?

I am Yuefeng, a 6th  grade student in the elementary school of the

city of Ningguo. At the end of the semester and start of Chinese

new year, I really want to write a letter to express my sincere thank

to you: wish you and your family healthy. Wear more clothes if 

cold. Thanks a lot for your unselfish help. Though we've never met 

each other, I always keep you in mind. In my heart, you are truely 

my relatives.

As to me, I am fine with everything. I am a good student in school, 

a good boy at home. I always dream: I will grow up to be a human

being who is useful for the society and to be a person like you 

who help other people in need.  Let this world be full of love.

For the last few years, I always treat you as my models. If possible,

I hope so much that you can visit us, have a look at my school,

my classmates, my teachers. I believe you would find the trip enjoyable!

A thousand words don't worth one deed. I will use my actual

hard work to fulfill my dream.  At last, I wish you having good 

health and success in everything in the future!

Best wishes,

Yuefen Liu

1/3/09

Teacher's comments on Yuefeng Liu

You are an outgoing, optimistic child. You get

along well with classmates. You are active in

class, though absent-minded occasionally. Your

math is always excellent, which proves your 

ability in study. As long as you spend more time 

in study, you will become much better. Your

improved Chinese test score serves as a best 

proof. During the holiday, don't forget to 

review old material. Also you can try to read

 different books for possible future use. Try to 

improve your ability in reading and understanding.

Dear Mrs Wilson,

How are you?

Thank you so much for your sincere care and generous help to me,

which makes me very moved. Last year, my study was, though not

top, fairly good. No pain no gain. I studied very hard and achieved

good result finally.  On the Children's Day last year, I was named one 

of the excellent "Young Pioneers".(Translator: this is a title used very 

often in China to praise the students who perform well in school.) 

Though I am disabled, I am strong mentally. I want to prove to other 

people that I can (grow up to be a human being who can contribute 

to our society)! I believe, as long as I study hard, my future will be 

bright! I believe in myself!

At last, I wish you happy new year, having good health and success 

in everything in the future!

Best wishes,

Can Jiang

1/1/09

.

Teacher's comments on Can Jiang

You are a gentle, quiet, considerate girl, who

respects teachers and gets along with classmates. 

You study very hard--active in class, careful 

in homework and performance is excellent. As 

your teacher, I hope you can improve yourself

even better!

Dear Mr and Mrs Adem, 

 How are you?

I am still that 15 years old little boy. With your generous help,

I transfer to a very good junior school in the city of Ningguo.

As the Chinese new year's coming, I recall again that only with 

your help that I could continue my study. To thank your care 

for me, please allow me to report to you my and my family's 

situation. 

Though my grandfather is  very old, I never feel that he is old. 

He feels very happy and my mother and I treat him well. Mom

still works very hard. I help her during every holiday. As my age

grows, my strength grows too. I am very excited that I could

help my family now! Though the life of my family is not good

financially,  our life is happy. In school, teachers take care of 

me, classmates help me, which always makes me feel happy and

moved. During last semester, my study improved. But I am still

a little weak in English, otherwise I could use English to write

you a letter~ I will definitely work on my English in future!

Though you and I are so far away in distance, I feel your warm 

care every minute. As the Chinese new year's coming, my family and

I want to say Happy New Year to you and your family, wish you

all healthy, happy!

Best wishes,

Kaiqiao Pan

1/17/09

